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Umpqua Valley Chapter 805
“Together Always”



October 18, 2019

Joanna Henshaw
National President
Associates of Vietnam Veterans 
  Of America
8719 Colesville Road, Suite 100
Silver Springs, MD 20910

Dear Joanna:

The following is the bi-annual report from AVVA Chapter 805, Inc. for the months of May – October 2019.  Upon request, I can also include previous reports that were sent to John Birch, our Regional Director at the time, so that you can see our progress.

Each month we begin with the VVA Chapter 805 Monthly Meeting held on our local VA Medical Center Campus.  Our chapter provides dinner for approximately 50 Veterans and occasional speakers, 50/50 raffle and an oral report from me (AVVA President) as to the updates of our Chapter and how it pertains to them.  Both of our Chapters work side by side providing support for one another.
We also have our own monthly meeting held the 3rd Monday of each month at the VA Healthcare Medical Center campus where we have a VVA Representative present.  Our PTSD-2 group meets there as well which is held the 3rd Thursday of the month. This is a confidential support group for our members dealing with PTSD-2.   Finally, I attend the VVA Monthly Board meeting as the AVVA representative which is held on the last Monday of the month.

Our Chapter has many events throughout the year, especially our guitar program,  Moods In Music, which we have established along with the VA for the benefit of  our local Veterans.    

MAY 2019:    Moods In Music, a guitar class for our Veterans is to assist with the effects of PTSD and suicide prevention.  We offer a six week guitar course with two instructors, we furnish a brand new Yamaha guitar (Gig Maker) which includes everything that is needed to learn to play guitar.  Books and music stands are also given to the students to assist in the learning process.  We monitor their progress as the students are to fulfill at least 5 of the 6 classes so that they can keep their guitars.  They are on loan and sign an agreement with us. The class is every Tuesday evening 5:00-6:00 pm.
In the month of May we also celebrated Memorial Day by leading the flag and prayer ceremonies at our Court House and National Cemetery Annex.  In addition, we assist with the Memorial Day Ceremony at the Roseburg National Cemetery.  

JUNE 2019: Quilt of Honor dedication was held at our VA Roseburg Auditorium for many of our VVA Chapter 805 Veterans.  We assisted the Veterans in receiving their quilts.  This is truly a beautiful and meaningful experience for everyone involved.
We also had a special planning meeting at the end of the month for our County Fair that is in the month of July.  

JULY 2019:  The month began with a Bake Sale/Snow Cone fundraiser held at a local grocery store in Roseburg.   We then celebrated the 4th of July at the 7 Feathers Casino alongside our VVA Chapter 805’s Traveling Memorial Wall, a two day event.  We displayed and manned our Agent Orange/Suicide Prevention and PTSD Information Booth. Later in the month my Vice President, Ruth Feliciano, and I attended the Convention in Spokane where we met many fellow AVVA  Chapter Officers, the AVVA National Board members and a host of new friends.  We are certainly looking forward to next year!  Upon our return we immediately began planning for the Douglas County fair where we host a booth for 5 days.

AUGUST  2019: The Douglas County Fair, 8/5-10/19, was a success! We sold hand made crafts created by our own Vietnam Veteran wives as well as other merchandise.  We also had two separate raffles, a Signed and Authenticated Charlie Daniels Fiddle to assist in funding Moods In Music and a hand made quilt that proceeds went to our general fund.  The total profit received from the fair was $1,349.39!  The following weekend we attended the Blackberry Festival, 2 day event, where we sold $484.89 in crafts, misc products and raffles.  Towards the end of the month we had an AVVA Flag ceremony where our colors were posted at the VVA Chapter 805 office which is located at the VA Roseburg Healthcare Facility! 

SEPTEMBER 2019:  Our Labor Day Picnic is a tradition with both of our chapters and their families that includes the VA Roseburg Healthcare facility employees and patients.  We barbeque hamburgers, hotdogs and present a lovely selection of salads and desserts! This year the new Director of the VA decided to join us and said he had a wonderful time.  We fed approximately 200 people! Two weeks later we worked the Melon Festival where we had two booths, one for crafts and the other concession.   We made over $350.00 and have decided that next year we will add to the concession and probably do away with the craft only at this festival.  They don’t have heavy traffic for crafts this time of year.  We then attended the Chinook Winds Casino Celebration of Honor in Lincoln City.  Our role is to accompany the Traveling Memorial Wall and provide an information booth.  This year was a challenge as when we arrived, one of our members had a stroke.  They are healing nicely now and all worked out.  We have an incredible group of dedicated hard workers!  

OCTOBER 2019:  The month is not over but we have been busy with making 700 hand made Veterans Day Cards, some to be mailed and some handed out on Veterans Day.  Our very own Moods In Music Session #4 began October 15th with 18 Veterans learning to play guitar!  This session will last 6 weeks, every Tuesday evening from 5-6 pm.  We are so excited because the program is a great success and are already scheduling for the January class.  I am working on a TCC Grant with Verizon to help in the cost of the program.  Each class costs approximately $3,100.00!  Next we have an Agent Orange Town Hall Meeting with speakers from the VA Roseburg Environmental Health Registry that is scheduled for tomorrow, 10/26.   

Our chapter is busy and succeeding in all that we have worked so hard to achieve.  Our goal is to expand Moods In Music to other areas in the state and the grants will support the program along with our fundraising! 

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding our projects, fundraisers or information booth.  I look forward to seeing you next year and I will send another 6 months of updates in the Spring of 2020! 

Sincerely,



Jennifer Ellis
President
AVVA Chapter 805, Inc.


Cc:  Nina Schloffel, 
        AVVA National Secretary
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